GPC EUROPEAN AGM

Hotel Eger & Park, Eger, Hungary, 16/06/11

In Attendance:  Board Members  President – Mr. Peter Tregloan; Vice President – Mr. Ian Morris, European Vice President – Mr. Jan Matej, Technical Officer/Treasurer – Mr. Lee Marshall, Secretary -  Ms. Anita Mahony. 

12 countries represented by:  Ireland (Mr. Ger McNamara); Czech (Mr. Libor Hurdalek); South Africa (Mr. Ian Morris); France (Mr. Jean Marie Chenin); Slovakia (Ms. Julia Kosturova); Hungary (Mr. Sandor Freimann); Israel (Mr. Valery Tomilov); Canada (Ms Bernice Fuss); GB (Mr. Lee Marshall); Finland (Mr. Jani Ihailainen).

There were no apologies for absence.

1. Presidents Report:
Mr. Peter Tregloan welcomed all nations to the AGM & thanked the Board Members for their work throughout the year. He stated that new nations have joined the GPC  within the last year including – India, Iceland, Montenegro, Argentina and Brazil so the GPC is growing rapidly.  He then asked for the result of the e-mail ballot for the election of the Treasurer.  Mr.Marshall stated that 11 countries had voted in the election with Mr Frank McGivney receiving 9 votes & Mr Libor Hurdalek 2 votes so Mr. McGivney was deemed elected and joined the Board. Ms. Anita Mahony received affirmation of her selection as Secretary by 10 votes to 1.

2. Evaluation of European Activities by Mr Jan Matej, European Vice President:                Mr Jan Matej stated that the GPC had national federations in 15 European countries. There were 2 international championships held – the European Championships in Ireland in June and the Youth Cup in Slovakia.  The European Championships had 119 countries from 9 countries. It reached the acquired level or organisation and there were no technical problems. It was held in a nice venue in a pleasant environment, the equipment, bars, platform etc were all satisfactory and the loaders/spotters did a good job. It ran according to schedule and there were no injuries reported. Mr Matej thanked Mr. Ger McNamara and his team for hosting these championships.  The Youth Cup was held over 2 days in December and 88 competitors took part from 5 countries.  This was the first championships specifically aimed at lifters aged 13-23 & each category was very competitive. 53 Junior & Teen European/world records were broken. It was financially supported by the city and the lifters received free accommodation & catering. It met all the required criteria for international events.  It will be organised again in December 2012.  Mr Matej encouraged all nations to hold championships for young lifters to enable the young lifters to develop platform experience.   Mr Matej also asked that all nations host good quality events to ensure that lifters stay in the federation.  He ended by wishing all competitors good luck in their competitions throughout the year and for the remainder of the European championships.

3. Vice President’s Report. Mr. Ian Morris thanked the organisers of the European Championships in Hungary for their dedication and work put into hosting such an excellent event. He also praised the organisers of the 2010 Europeans in Ireland for the success of their event last year.  He stated that the Youth Cup in Slovakia sounded like it was an excellent event.  He welcomed the new nations that joined the GPC during the year & its great to see such growth in the federation. He stated that with such growth comes problems and GPC are now lucky to be in a position to appoint a Legal Representative.

4. The Treasurer’s Report - Mr. Lee Marshall stated that 21 countries had joined in 2011 - Belgium, Russia, Hungary, South Africa, Israel, GB, Brazil, Italy, Czech, Slovakia, Canada, Finland, Ireland, Switzerland, Slovenia, Montenegro, Germany, Iceland, India, Argentina, France). He reminded nations that the fee was €100 for the European Registration and €100 for the World Registration with nations with 10 or less members required to pay €100.

5. Ms. Anita Mahony presented the Secretary’s Report – She thanked the nations for voting her in as Secretary and that she was just finding her feet in the position since being selected as Interim Secretary on 01/03/11.  She stated that she saw her role as follows:  Coordinating AGM & other meetings; maintaining a membership database & corresponding with member nations as required.  She is keen to share lots of information (results, news, photos etc) amongst the GPC community & has set up a Global Powerlifting Committee Facebook page for this purpose. She stated that she is also anxious to get involved in many of the projects which the GPC Board will be undertaking over the coming year.  

6. Bids for Future Championships – No bids were held in advance for the 2012 events. Mr Jan Matej stated that Slovenia were interested in hosting the 2012 European Championships & Slovakia, the 2012 World Championships.  Both bids were accepted. Hungary also presented a bid to host the 2013 World Championships which was also accepted. 

7. Ms. Anita Mahony introduced the concept of a Single Lift Championships. The GPC are considering introducing a Championships aimed at Single Lift Specialists. The concept is that if it was to be introduced internationally, it would take place over 3 days – one for squat, one for benchpress and one for deadlift.  Lifters may do one, two or all three lifts as desired.  A new set of Single Lift records (Squat & Deadlift) would be introduced. The single lift bench records already exist.  Nations are encouraged to introduce such a championships and report back to the GPC Board on what the demand is for such an event with the hope that an International Single Lift Championships could be introduced in 2013 or 2014. This motion was passed. 

8. Mr. Ian Morris explained the concept of a European League amongst neighbouring countries to ensure more competitions for lifters. Various options for this league were introduced including the winners of each regional league meeting up to produce the absolute European Team Champions or a championships to which a 6 person team from each country competed in one event.  A vote on this motion was postponed until the AGM at the 2011 World Championships.

9. Mr. Lee Marshall explained how squat depth should be judged.  With the introduction of raw lifting, referees should be aware that equipped lifters cannot be expected to attain the level of depth that was prevalent in the raw section. However, the GPC do not want to earn the reputation of white-lighting high squats, so referees need to be able to differentiate between good & bad squats.  Mr. Ger McNamara stated that if a referee is judging inconsistently, he/she should be removed from the platform. Also that if a lifter is injured, the referee should take this into consideration, that the GPC is a lifters federation and thus does not want to drive lifters away.

10. Mr. Toni Haaparanta from Finland had proposed the motion that multi-ply shirts be allowed instead of double-ply. A very close vote took place on this with the Double ply option coming out as the preferred option so that rule will remain as is.

11. As the GPC income was halved last year at the European AGM when Registration Fees were reduced from 200 to 100 for both European & World nations affiliation, two proposals were put forward for generating funds for the GPC.  The first one was introduced by Ms. Anita Mahony whereby each nation, in addition to the 100/100 registration fees, would need to pay €1 per member of that federation for the previous year.  The second option, proposed by Mr. Ian Morris,  was the introduction of a GPC Card which lifters would have to produce at the weigh-in of international events.  Each lifter would have to pay €10 for this card, which could either be purchased by the individual or the nation could pay for it out of the membership fees paid by the individual to their national federation. Neither of these options were accepted as each were deemed to present administrative problems.  An alternative option was introduced at the meeting by Mr Sandor Freimann from Hungary whereby a €2 supplement be introduced to the entry fee for international championships (€62 instead of €60) with this additional €2 going to the GPC.  This option was voted on and accepted & will come into effect at the 2011 World Championships. 

12. Mr. Ian Morris introduced an Incentive Badge scheme whereby lifters attaining a certain standard could purchase a badge from novice to elite level as they progressed in the sport. This it was felt would generate funds for the GPC. However a vote on this motion was postponed until the AGM at the World Championships. 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

13. The Appointment of an Assistant Technical Director was introduced to assist Mr. Lee Marshall. Mr Ger McNamara was nominated for the post by Mr. Ian Morris and he was voted into the position.

14. Mr.  Ger McNamara requested that the organisers of the European Championships make the official scales constantly available to lifters outside of weigh-in hours. The organisers agreed to do this.

15. Mr. Ger McNamara recommended that both Mr.  Lee Marshall and Mr. Ian Morris be made the first GPC Life Members for their contribution to the Federation since its set up.   This was passed unanimously.

That concluded the matters of the European AGM.

Anita Mahony,

GPC Secretary. 

